Lympstone Pre-school

Staffing and Employment
A high adult:child ratio is essential in providing good quality pre-school care.

In our pre-school:

· We have at least one member of staff to each eight children, and more if there are younger children present.
· All staff employed are employed subject to enhanced Disclosure & Barring Service checks. Regular volunteers are also subject to Disclosure & Barring Service checks
· Induction training is given to all staff and regular volunteers to help them understand how the provision operates and their role within it.

· The Play leader will have at least two years experience of working with an early years setting, or have at least two years’ other suitable experience.  A Deputy is employed to take charge in the absence of the Playleader.
· Our key person system ensures each child and family has one particular staff member who takes a special interest in them.

· Regular staff meetings provide opportunities for staff to undertake curriculum planning and to discuss the children's progress and any difficulties.

· We work towards an equal opportunities employment policy, seeking to offer job opportunities equally to both women and men, with and without disabilities, from all religious, social, ethnic and cultural groups.

· Staff training meets all regulatory requirements. In addition we aim to ensure that at least half of our staff hold the Diploma in Pre-school Practice or an equivalent qualification, and all staff hold or are working towards qualifications appropriate for their position in the group. 

· Regular in-service training is available to all staff, both paid and volunteer members, through the Pre-school Learning Alliance and Devon 0 -25 team/DCC CPD forum.

· Our pre-school's budget includes an allocation towards training costs.

· We support the work of our staff and identify their ongoing training and development needs by means of regular monitoring/appraisals and termly supervision meetings.

· We are committed to recruiting, appointing and employing staff in accordance with all relevant legislation.
· The preschool holds a zero tolerance policy on the use of drugs and alcohol which inhibit a person’s ability to work with children effectively.  Smoking is strictly prohibited on the premises.  This policy includes staff, committee members, volunteers and parent/carers.
This policy was adopted at a meeting of the pre-school held on
..................................(date)

Signed on behalf of the pre-school
.....................................................
